
 

 

 

 

Message from General Counsel of the West Virginia Board of Registered Nurses…              

Michael Payne, Esquire 

 

 Recently the Board has received several inquiries regarding nurse licensees who were 

identified by their employer as having a different name in the employer’s database than what 

appears on the Board’s website. 
 

 All West Virginia Board of Registered Nurses initial and renewal applications require the 

applicant to enter their “Full Legal Name.”  For obvious reasons, it is imperative that the Board 

has accurate names for its licensees.   
 

 In the event that you have legally changed your name since your initial or renewal 

application, under 19CSR3.7  Change of Name and/or Address: 19CSR3.7.1:  “If a licensee 

legally changes his or her name through marriage, divorce court order or other means, he or she 

shall send this information to the office of the board.  The information shall include both the 

full prior name and the new name, in a properly executed affidavit or a certified copy of the 

marriage certificate or divorce decree.  The licensee shall submit an application and these 

documents to the nurse portal on its website at wvrn.boardsofnursing.org.”   
 

 Also, if you have simply entered a name that is not your legal name by accident, please 

contact me at michael.d.payne@wv.gov so that we can work to fix the error.   
 

 Please note that pursuant to 19CSR3.12.1.jj.  “Provided false information on any application, 

or any other document submitted to the board for the purpose of licensure, advance practice 

recognition, or prescriptive authority” can be a basis for disciplinary action.   
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